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Essex County Council





Schools, Children and Families

PO Box 47

Chelmsford

Essex CM2 6WN 
	To all Headteachers of Essex schools
	Our ref: 

	
	Date: 8 January 2010

	
	

	
	


Dear Colleagues 
First of all, can I express my appreciation to you and your staff for your efforts in attempting to keep schools open during the extreme weather conditions we have been experiencing this week. I know how difficult this can be and that the decision to close is not an easy one especially when conditions have fluctuated so significantly from area to area and indeed from hour to hour. There is also the obvious knock-on with regard to pupils’ loss of education and its impact on attendance figures and outcomes.

Nonetheless, as a Council we have received numerous complaints of schools closing when the justification for doing so would appear to have been very limited, and indeed we have heard of schools making closure decisions at lunchtime on the preceding day. Such actions are precipitate and leave schools open to criticism. Some of the complaints regarding closure have come from Headteachers of schools which have remained open only to find that colleagues in the same area have chosen to close and that their own attendance figures have thereby been damaged by staying open.  A Newsline posted on Schools Infolink on 7 January clarifies the current advice to schools from the National Strategies regarding adverse weather conditions and absence from school.
I am fully aware of the multiplicity of factors which have to be taken into account – the safety of the children, site safety features, gritting of access roads and pavements, the ability of a sufficient number of teaching staff to get into school so that there are sufficient adults on the premises to supervise the children. Nonetheless, since this cold spell is set to continue, please can I urge you to do all in your power to keep your school open and to contact Council colleagues where there are specific issues which hinder you from doing so. There are no easy answers to this vexed question, but I do hope we can work together to provide our children with their full educational entitlement and reduce the impact on the Essex economy from parents needing to take time off work to deal with additional child care responsibilities at short notice.

Additionally, I encourage you to also enable children the opportunity to experience the snow with their school friends during break times.  While I was at school, I looked forward to days where we were able to enjoy the snow with friends during the lunch break.  We should return to this traditional way of responding, where children are allowed and encouraged to embrace the joys a snowfall can bring in a safe and fun manner.  

Please note that the attached press release has been sent out today.
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Yours sincerely,

Councillor Stephen Castle

Cabinet Member for Education and the 2012 Games
Telephone: 01245 430124

Fax: 01245 438420

Internet: www.essex.gov.uk
E-mail: cllr.stephen.castle@essex.gov.uk 
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